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For Mark, school began to get challenging during junior high school and
high school. He shared that he did not know how to learn or how to use
hard work to achieve a goal. It seemed as if he had no future.
Unfortunately, Mark dropped out of school and began abusing drugs to
cope with his life. In 2018, Mark enrolled in the SBCC Transitions Program
and successfully completed his courses during the Summer term. Since
then, Mark was able to reach the President’s Honor Roll six times while
majoring in Engineering. This Fall, Mark will be attending San Diego State
for Aerospace Engineering. Mark is thankful for having EOPS be a part of
his education and success, for assisting him in picking his classes, finding
childcare for his daughter, and paying for textbooks. Mark will be the first
person in his immediate family to graduate from college and with a clear
path and goals ahead of him. In the future, Mark hopes to find ways to give
back to SBCC and EOPS!



